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www.townofnagshead.net

MEMORANDUM

TO:  
Board of Commissioners


FROM:  
Kelly Wyatt, Zoning Administrator/ Planning Board


DATE: 
May 16, 2007


SUBJECT:  
Additional Conditions for Lone Cedar Café Review


Due to time constraints in reviewing the site plan submitted on Friday, May 11th, 2007 for the reconstruction of Lone Cedar Café, comments from Town Departments were not available in time to incorporate them into the staff memo sent to members later that afternoon.  

Staff would request that these conditions be included in your consideration of this site plan request.  

Fire Department

· The property is required to be sprinklered.

· Plans for the Fire Department Connection and service line shall be submitted to and approved by the Fire Department and Public Works Department.  Typically it will be a minimum 4" line.

· The "Fire Access Road" is a minimum 20 foot wide path through the parking area.  This path needs to be identified on the plan.  This path also needs to be marked "Fire Lane No Parking" in a contrasting color to the pavement at intervals of 75 feet.

Public Works

· Based upon the number of seats the Public Works Director will determine the number of dumpsters required.   
Town Engineer/Stormwater

· The previous site plan that was submitted by Seaboard Surveying & Planning, Inc. dated 1/30/02 described (3) separate building additions. It appears as though the proposed structure is similar in footprint without any additional coverage proposed to the existing parking & drive aisles. The previous approval for stormwater management shall remain in place based upon the fact that it appears no additional impervious coverage is being proposed with this application. 
Building Inspection

· No structural plans have been submitted for review at this time.  Sufficient time must be provided to review the plans adequately prior to issuance of Building Permits.

Zoning  (The following conditions are included in the Staff Memo)
· The turfstone surface presently shown in the drive aisle will need to be replaced with an acceptable surface as the Zoning Ordinance does not provide for the installation of turfstone within required drive aisles.

· Lighting shall be compliant with Article IX, Outdoor Lighting, of the Town Code.

· Necessary CAMA Permits must be issued prior to issuance of Building Permit.

· Installation of power and utilities to be placed underground.

Health Department

· A septic improvement permit from the Dare County Department of Environmental Health is required prior to the issuance of a Building Permit.

Planning Board Recommendation

At its May 15th, 2007 meeting the Planning Board voted unanimously to recommend approval of the site plan/permitted use subject to the above conditions.

